
RGC Board Meeting Minutes  

April 6, 2021 at Woodcreek 

Board Members Present:  Dave Arellano, Paul Wilson, Dennis Fox, Jesse 
Sierra, Jeff Blackmon, Gary Krohn, Ron Floyd, Tim Turnquist, Frank Serra, 
Karry Przepiorski, Tom McElhatton, Steve Hiett and Carl Mune. 

Board Members Absent:  Jim Perry 

President’s Report – Dave Arellano:  Called the meeting to order at 
6:40pm. Dave gave a report on the Oxley Tourney scheduled for Monday, 
June 14th at DO, needs about five more volunteers, contact Dave to 
volunteer.  The Open Meeting is Thursday, April 15th at 6:30pm, and will be 
via Zoom. 

Vice President’s Report –Paul Wilson: Paul reports that the Shadowbox is 
updated, with results from the 54-Hole, the Eclectic, Top 50 money-winners, 
Gary's contact info sheet.  The April newsletter is almost ready to release.  
Plans for the Christmas Party are on-going.   

Tournament Director’s Report - Jesse Sierra: Jesse reports that the 
results of the 54-Hole Tourney are out.  The Masters Tourney is set to go 
with 72 Players, maximum players was reduced due to DO scheduling 
another tournament right behind our tourney.   Real-time mobile entry of 
scores continues with great success, nearly all foursomes are using the 
feature. 

Handicap Chairperson’s Report –Gary Krohn: Gary reports that he has 
created an RGC Contact Sheet with league officers listed with their name, 
functions, and email addresses.   It was suggested that Gary not send out 
info on the handicapping process. 

Tournament Bookkeeper’s Report –Harry Wharff:  Harry reports that 
all monies have been reconciled, with the payment for the GG upgrade will 
be paid in June.  

Treasurer’s Report –Jeff Blackmon:  Jeff reported that all monies in 
accounts have been reconciled. 



Secretary’s Report –Carl Mune: Carl reports that there were 10 signups 
in the month of March, 7 were new members and 3 were renewals.  Total 
members are up to 209 with 4 from SRI.   

Webmaster’s Report –Tim Turnquist:  Tim reports that the tee sheets 
have not been posted yet, and that problems with MP continue. 
 
Rules Chairperson –Ron Floyd:  Ron reports that the drop area for #10 
tee will be adopted.  Ron will follow-up with DO and find out whether there 
have been changes for policy for flags in or out (since the noodles have been 
removed).   USGA says there is no penalty.   

Correspondence – Paul was contacted by member, Don Pangburn, that he 
has a medical condition that will prevent him from participating in 2021 
events,  and Don has requested that the Club show that his current 
membership fees be credited for next year's dues.  The club agreed to allow 
Don to credit him this year's dues for 2022.  

Old Business: 

> Ron will follow up on the drop area for #10 tee.  How do we let players 
know?  Will there be signage? 

> Dave will follow up with the Pro Shop on the issue of the Drop Box- Will 
the Pro Shop continue to allow this option for RGC members to drop off 
monies for tournaments and for membership? 

New Business –None  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm. 


